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Dear Brothers,  

Little by little as the International Seminar on the Pauline Charism of the coming 
June approaches, the Secretariat is working intensely to concretize a more detailed 
program.    

Through the present, we give you:   
– the general schedule of the Seminar (attachment 1);  
– the list of the participants (attachment 2);  
– the list of the ‘pilgrims’ to the Pauline Places after the Seminar (attachment 3).  

Furthermore, we call your attention to the following things:  
1. Information about your trip (date, arrival and departure time, flight number 

and airport) must come to us before 31 May so that we can organize on time 
reception and transport.  

2. Since during the Seminar are foreseen some “cultural” evenings, we ask you to 
bring with you the right things so as to make of those evenings moments of 
encounter that are truly cultural, lively, creative and educational.  

3. If anybody has special needs regarding trips, meals, lodgings, we ask the 
courtesy to make us know as soon as possible.  

4. As for the climate, in Europe on 21 June summer will start. The days therefore 
will be hot enough (25°C- 30°C). However, it will be well to bring with you 
also some clothing that is not too much for summertime. The Casa Divin 
Maestro, in fact, is located up on a hill, in the middle of the woods and near 
the lake of Albano.     

5. For any information or assistance about the Seminar, count on one of us, using 
the e-mail address specified below.    

Thanking you for the attention, we wish you good preparation of your voyage to 
Rome.  

Fraternally in Saint Paul,  
 

 Bro. Takahito Tokuda, SSP 
 General Councilor 


